TENNESSEE PuUBLIC UTILITY COMMISSION

502 Deaderick Street, 4" Floor
Nashville, Tennessee 37243

July 12, 2022
Electronically Filed in TPUC Docket

Room on July 12, 2022 3t 10:45 a.m.

Eric C. Lybeck, Esq.

Neal & Harwell, PLC

1201 Demonbreun Street, Suite 1000
Nashville, TN 37203
elybeck@nealharwell.com

Re:  Petition of Atmos Energy Corporation for Approval of Gas Transportation
Agreement with U.S. Nitrogen, LLC — Docket No. 11-00122

Petition of Atmos Energy Corporation for a General Rate Increase Under T.C.A.
§ 65-5-103(a) and Adoption of an Annual Rate Review Mechanism Under T.C.A.

§ 65-5-103(d)(6) — Docket No. 14-00146

Dear Mr. Lybeck:

This letter acknowledges receipt of your letter dated July 7, 2022, regarding notification of
automatic renewal of Atmos Energy Corporation’s special contract with U.S. Nitrogen, LLC. In
Docket No. 11-00122, the Commission approved a ten-year initial term of the special contract,
with provisions for automatic renewal for four successive five-year terms, followed by successive
one-year terms thereafter. Your notice to the Commission is for the first renewal term of five

years.

In light of the aforementioned notice, and in accordance with the Commission’s Order
Granting Approval of Special Contract issued in Docket No. 11-00122 on December 19, 2011, the
first five-year automatic renewal of the special contract will become effective as requested. Please
continue to submit any future notices of renewals of this agreement in a timely manner.

Sincerely,

D dl 4ok

David Foster
Director of Utilities Division

cc: Karen Stachowski, Esq. (via email)
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